
 
 

  
 

Construction of Parklands Road Upgrade - amended 

Notification – PARTIAL OPENING OF PHASE 1 – December 2022 

 

UPCOMING OPENING 

Phase 1 works on Parklands Road are progressing well and the road surface will be completed in time for 

Christmas. 

Thursday 22nd December 2022 will see the re-opening of the new road from Festival Drive to Carinya Street. 

Traffic in that section and along Carinya Street will be returning to two-way flow, however, the new parking 

bays and pedestrian paths will remain closed while the utilities works are being completed. 

Notification – PHASE 3 WORKS COMMENCING – January 2023 

 

UPCOMING WORK 

Phase 2 of the work will continue, with Phase 3 of the works commencing with the closing of Parklands Rd 

from Carinya Street to McCabe Rd. With the increased construction activity and temporary road closure, 

additional traffic signage and changes to current parking areas will be in place. Please continue to follow all 

the traffic direction signs and other signage and directions for the safest pathway though the Parklands 

precinct.  Please note off-leash area access changes in below map. 

The temporary closure of Parklands Rd begins on Monday 9th January 2023 and will be reopened by Friday 

27th January 2023*, ready for the start of the new school year. * Dates subject to weather conditions. 

 

Contact 

For more information about the Baxter Track or Parklands Road Upgrade works, please contact: 

Nell Kimpton – Communications Manager     Phone: 4351 1512  Email:  nellk@boltecivil.com.au 

For more information about the development, visit  https://www.hccdc.nsw.gov.au/mt-penang-works 


